Hull Board of Selectmen

Minutes

July 19, 2011

The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order on Tuesday evening, July 19, 2011, at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, Massachusetts.

Present: John Reilly, Chairman; Christopher Olivieri, Vice Chairman; Kevin Richardson, Clerk; John Brannan and Domenico Sestito, Members. Also present were: Philip Lemnios, Town Manager and James Lampke, Town Counsel.

7:30 pm – DCR Commissioner, Edward Lambert, Jr. 

This appointment was cancelled by the Commissioner and will be rescheduled.

8:30 pm – Michael Buckley, Treasurer Collector


Michael Buckley, Treasurer/Collector, appeared before the Board to discuss upcoming Bonds, New Fire Truck, Sewer Projects, Dredging, Etc.

Motion – Olivieri
That the maximum useful life of the departmental equipment (Fire Engine) listed below to be financed with the proceeds of the borrowings authorized by votes of the Town passed May 3, 2011(Article 9) is hereby determined pursuant to G.L. c44, 7(9) be 17 years.

Second - Sestito

Vote – Unanimous in favor

LICENSES

Moved – Olivieri
To approve the one day all alcohol for the Knights of Columbus

Seconded – Sestito

Vote – Unanimous in favor

CORRESPONDENCE
#2 – Attorney David Kellem and #4 Kenneth Kaplan – The Chairman will schedule a hearing in August or Early September for this matter.  Mr. 

Kaplan was present and spoke about his pending Appeal.  Brannan asked about a site visit before the hearing and Attorney Lampke agreed that is a good idea.

#1 Request of James Leahy to close street

Moved – Olivieri
To approve request with the stipulations that the Police and Fire Chief’s also approve

Second – Sestito

Vote – Unanimous in favor

#3 Request for Larry DeFranco, Manager of Beach Fire to postpone the July 26, 2011 hearing as all abutters were not notified.  Discussion continued by the Board and they will not postpone the hearing.

Richardson read letter from The Crotty family thanking the Hull Fire Department for their quick response to a family emergency.
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A letter was also read from the Town of Norwell thanking the Hull Fire Department for their response to two fires in their Town.

Brannan spoke about parking signs and a motion was made.

Moved – Olivieri 
To authorize the Town Manager to spend up to $5,000 from the revolving fund of the Parking Study Committee for signs and authorize the Chief of Police to place them at his discretion.

Second – Richardson

Vote – Unanimous in favor

The Board also discussed traffic plans and patterns because of the predicted heat wave for the upcoming weekend.

The Chairman asked that a letter be sent to the MBTA regarding our local bus and these issues – No internal light – No signage on the outside letting people know it is a public bus and also need the times and route of the bus.

Reilly announced the dates of the next meetings:




July 26, 2011




August 9, 2011




August 16, 2011 NO MEETING


Motion – Sestito;
To adjourn

Second – Richardson

Vote – Unanimous in favor

APPROVED ____________________

